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AB 718 (Chu) - Removal of Regulatory
Authority: Vehicles Used For Human Habitation
Oppose

On behalf of the City of Encinitas, we are opposed to AB 718, which would prohibit
local agencies from enforcing laws and ordinances, or otherwise subject to civil or
criminal penalties, the act of people sleeping or resting in a lawfully parked motor
vehicle.

While a vehicle may be “lawfully parked” in a residential neighborhood or in the
parking lot of a business, that does not mean that it is acceptable to have people live
there. The issues raised by AB 718 are less about parking, and more about the use of
vehicles for human habitation, including sleeping and “resting” in front of existing
homes and businesses.

City parking locations whether on public or private property —other than
campgrounds—were never intended or designed for residential occupancy. Such uses
raise major issues of sanitation as well as the ability of residents to feel secure in their
homes and enable the conduct of business activity.

This measure should be rejected. Cities work hard to balance all of the needs of their
communities. Itis simply not appropriate for the Legislature to attempt to remove
local government authority to appropriately protect the public health, safety and
welfare of their residents from issues that arise when people live outside of
campgrounds in cars and trucks parked on public and private property. These are not
easy issues to deal with, but they cannot responsibly be ignored.

Because this measure would undermine local authority to appropriately protect the
public health, safety and welfare of our residents, we must oppose AB 718. Should
you have any questions regarding our opposition please contact Jonathan Clay at
916.441.0202.
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